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Greetings everyone, and happy 

November. Sorry I wasn’t at 

the meeting in October but I 

did see some the cases that were painted 

and they were awesome. Thanks to Ronnie 

for teaching the class, I missed you all, but 

must say that the wedding was awesome and 

so nice to see my family again.

        

Wow can you believe it, almost time for our 

Christmas luncheon, I really look forward to 

our luncheon, I know Pam and her committee 

will do a fabulous job. Love to see all the 

things that are brought in by our talented 

artist for auction. It’s a special day! 

Also in January we will be celebrating our 

first anniversary of leaving SDP and 

becoming a painting club. I’m very proud of 

us and all that we have accomplished.  

I’ll be at the November meeting so see you 

then. Wish you all a happy Thanksgiving, 

enjoy the day and eat turkey and spend time 

with family and friends.

Hugs

Linda

President’s Letter
Linda Duff, President

SHDA
S p r i n g H i l l D e c o r a t i v e A r t i s t s

TreasurerReport
Carol Hechler, Treasurer

October 2018  

BEGINNING BALANCE           $1094.05  

INCOME
Program 10/16 Ronnie Bringle............$  65.00 
Hospitality............................................$    3.00
Ways & Means.....................................$104.00 
Membership.........................................$  10.00
                                                    Total $ 182.00
                                     Income total $ 1276.05
                                                          
EXPENSES
Teacher Fee Ronnie Bringle             $ 65.00 
      Total $ 65.00 

            
ENDING BALANCE             $1211.05 
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EVERYONE!
Bring Your Friends!
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MEETING 

MINUTES
October 2018

Lois Owens, Secretary

PRESIDENT: The meeting was called to order at 9:25 

by Lois Owens, Secretary, because President Linda 

Duff and 1st & 2nd VP’s were not in attendance. It was 

brought to the group that we should all be wearing 

name tags as we have many guests and new members.

PROGRAMS: In Jeanette Seese’s absence Lois Owens 

presented the upcoming projects: Ronnie Bringle will 

be teaching a whimsical floral eye glass case today . 

Next month Carole Sheftic will be teaching water 

color Christmas Cards. December will be our Christmas 

party.

MEMBERSHIP: 

We have a new member, Marsha Danielson, who is a 

pine needle basket weaver and now wants to learn to 

paint. The members welcomed her. We had several 

visiting guests Carole Sheftic’s daughter, Marie, 

Pamela Varricchio’s friend and daughter from New 

York and three of Ronnie Bringle’s church friends who 

had never painted before.

SECRETARY: Secretary minutes were approved as 

written.

TREASURER: The report was published in the minutes 

and was accepted as written.

PAST BUSINESS: 

Christmas Party chair, Pamela Varricchio, discussed 

party plans. Menus for Kally K’s were available for 

everyone to chose their dinner ahead of time. 

Everyone will be responsible for the cost of their own 

meal. Favors and prizes were presented and discussed 

with materials handed out to members to assist 

Pamela.

Carol Hechler described the upcoming garage sale at 

WWSC  on Oct 27; inside and out vendors and food 

available inside. They are looking for more donated 

items and help at the sale.

Re-instating the monthly Birthday raffle will be 

discussed next month.

Ronnie Bringle will be our new photographer in 2019 

and Eileen Peters will be her back-up.

NEWS: Pat Otto confirmed that she will be moving in 

Jan 2019, so we need a new newsletter editor and web 

master. Pam Varricchio volunteered to take that seat 

and also be in charge of Programs as the three jobs 

overlap.

SHDA BOARD 2018

President
Linda Duff
248-703-6529
ladyotroy1@aol.com

Programs
Jeanette Seese
727-857-1045
seese_j@yahoo.com

Membership
Dottie Ptaszynski
352-527-2778
dmtaz@tampabay.rr.com

Secretary
Lois Owens
c-352-613-2029
billo7734@yahoo.com

Treasurer
Carol Hechler
352-684-2939
chechler@tampabay.rr.com

Ways & Means
Newsletter/Webmaster
Pat Otto
352-746-2688
pjottodesigns@gmail.com

Birthdays

Ann Kullberg, a colored pencil artist that is well known 

throughout the US and is editor of her own magazine will be 

sponsoring one of her accredited teachers to hold a colored 

pencil seminar at WWSC in Feb of 2019. The teachers name 

is Michelle Sanders.

The Sunshine State Decorative Artists will be hosting their 

retreat in March and flyers are available with details and the 

cost of registration and classes is available. Two of our 

members, Carole Sheftic and Lynn Merritt will be teaching 

classes there.

All members should start thinking about the State Fair to 

keep the arts programs functioning. People need to submit 

projects or paintings to keep this alive and show the public 

what we do.

ADJOURNMENT: The meeting was adjourned at 10:35 for 

show and tell.

Respectfully submitted,

Marge Thompson, substituting for 

Lois Owens, Secretary

November

11/25 Rhonda Norton

11/26 Marge Thompson

MEMBERSHIP

Dottie Ptaszynski

December

12/16 Judy Wilkins

12/18 Eileen Peters

New Member
Marsha Danielson

marsha_d813@hotmail.com



October 2018 Show ‘n Tell

October 2018 Class 



November Project

Watercolor Designs

taught by Carole Sheftic
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PROGRAMS

Jeanette Seese, 1st VP

Making Greeting Cards in Watercolor
Adapted from posts on Pinterest etc.

We will learn a variety of w/c techniques while making at least 2 greeting cards. I will

also be demoing other techniques for you to do on your own,

Material List

140 lb watercolor paper...at least ½ full sheet (approx 11x30 or 15x22) or a few pieces of paper  

TWICE the size of your envelopes. If your envelope is 4x5 you need a piece of paper slightly

larger then 5x8 or 4x10 for that card. NOTE: Larger because you want to cut it to size after 

you paint it.

Scissors, and a small T-square

A few envelopes for your cards... any size you want. Steal them off of all those cards you get in the

mail! (Smile)

A variety of w/colors. Round up all those w/c palette of paints you have left over from a previous

 class.

Add a bottle of white acrylic paint. Its Christmas-themed so Red, Green, Yellow, Blue, black or

Paynes Gray, Burnt Sienna and Alizarin Crimson.

Optional: Modge Podge or Elmer's Glue and Diamond or Glamour Dust ...if you want to add glitz.

Small spray spritzer bottle

White eraser or kneaded eraser or both

Masking Frisket if you have it. We can share. A small lid to put some in, tooth brush and  a small

OLD brush to apply it plus a bar of Motel soap.

Brushes... ½ inch flat... rounds in good shape.. #4 and #8 or 10 (or close), A liner

A soft pencil (like a 4 B) and a cheap Bic mechanical pencil

Black Micron Pigma Pen..01 or 03 or 05

White Crayon...from your box of 

Crayolas!

Some salt..like those little packets

you pick up at McDonalds 

Kosher salt is even better

Popsicle stick... or bring a small ruler

Small sea sponge

A few bottle caps..or small 

bottles..assorted sizes..1 inch to 3 

inches.

Optional: Small Calligraphy Marker

Soft Paper Towels

website: www.caroleshefticartist.com

email: csheftic@bellsouth.net
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